
Seal Cove, N. B. 

Dear Highway Friends; 

Greetings! We feel to praise God from whom all 

blessings flow. Since it is some time since we last reported, 

we want you to know that our. God has been good to us. 

Words would. never be able to tell how. much we ap- 

preciated the good folk of Wood Harbour, N. S. We left 

them : with mixed feelings and their contribution of love 
and devotion will not soon be forgotten. Not only did this 

spirit pravail in our own Church, but throughout the 

community and near-by communities. This thoughtfulness 

was expressed when we were asked to have our farewell 

gervice in the United Baptist Church, at which time 

Churches from Shag Harbour, Wood Harbour, Forbes 

Point, and Charlesville, joined together in giving God the 

praise for the great things He had done. 

Nevertheless, we are thankful that God has called us 

here to Seal Cove, for here we find a similar people, who 

already have expressed their love to us as their pastor. 

The spirit that prevails here in the Church, causes us to 

feel that God is with us and we're praying that He will 

give us 'a gracious revival. 

We feel to thank our good folk here for making our 

home’ so’ comfortable, as it has been all newly decorated 

inside. Also for all the many gifts of food that they have 

brought in to us. 

We feel that'the Church here has been blessed in 

having some of the choicest men of our denomination, and 

we would ask your prayers as we labour with these good 

people; Our prayer is that we: might have the privilege 

of reaping some of the good seed that has been sown, 

We are labourers: together. 

Stewart & Phyllis Steeves 

OUR SUNDAY SCHOOLS 
Rev. Ralph Hobson 

Director of Sunday Scheol Promotion 

In as much as interest in our denominational Sunday 

School Attendance Contest was not too encouraging last 

year there will be no contest this fall. However, I would 

urge our Sunday School teachers and officers to promote 

greater attendance in our Sunday Schools this fall and 

winter as a means of evangelism. Evangelism means to 

reach souls for Christ and proclaiming the gospel message. 

Teachers should take advantage of the Sunday School 

period of creating an opportunity of making a direct ap- 

proach to the soul of the Sunday School scholar. Make this 

your purpose in teaching. 

I would suggest to pastors and Sunday School super- 

intendents that they endeavour to arrange for Sunday 

School conventions or workshop periods. These can be 

very advantageous for your Sunday School. In my mis- 

sionary deputation ministry I will be in Nova Scotia, New 

Brunswick and Maine from time to time and will be 

glad to conduct S.. S. conventions in your. district or 

workshops in your churches. Write me for suggested dates 

to P. O. Box 62, Wollaston 70, Massachusetts. 

NOTICE 
Because of a misunderstanding regarding forwarding 

mail of the Highway editor during vacation period, many 

items appearing in this paper should have been in the 

previous issue. We are sorry for the delay in publication. 

B. C. 

TENT MEETING AT-DIGBY 
Reported By R. H. Nicholson 

From the very first, in making plans for the tent 

meeting at Digby, there was evidence of God’s approval 

on the effort. The problem of getting a place to pitch a 

tent, a place to board, lights, and renting a piano, were 

cared for without any delay. Our song evangelist, Paul 

Mullen, moved his trailer on the lot next to the tent and 

his very capable wife, Carrie, provided good food for the 

evangelistic team. We feel indebted the Grant family for 

giving us a very comfortable room in their home, at the 

inconvenience of the family. Brother Grant also helped out 

in every way he could. We were happy to see him so 

greatly improved in health and still having a strong call 

on him to be back in the work, It looks as if he could do 

a greater work in the future than in the past. 

The ministers and their people on that whole district; 

including Brothers Burbury and Whittie from Woods 

Harbor, and Shelburne, made special effort to support 

the meeting. Rev. Handley Mitton came over from Beulah 

on the first week-end and helped us with the advertising 

and making contacts with some families he knew. We 

appreciated his assistance and enthusiasm for the work. 

In spite of the above-mentioned contributions to the 
meeting which made us feel that God was with us, we also 

were aware that the devil was on the scene. First a Circus 

moved into town, then a carnival blared out in opposition 

for another full week and along with ‘this the mosquitoes 

¢ame in clouds to the tent and carried on their campaign 

of disturbance to the end in spite of the insecticide we sa 

profusely sprayed over the area. However the Lord wag 

with us. The crowds continued to increase until on the 

last -night the tent was packed. Whole families werd 

stirred and we saw some real victories at the altar. Chris. 
tians, outside of our work, came regularly from distances 
to support the services and they are looking SoFwR. to 

another tent meeting next year. 

Brother Paul was so thrilled that he felt challenged 
to stay on and care for the work. However we rented a 

suitable building and announced regular services under 
the direction of Rev. Gerald MacKinnon from East Ferry. 

Brother MacKinnon worked with us throughout the cami 

paign and I am sure he and Sister MacKinnon will ‘do a 
good work in Digby. Let us pray for these workers: let 
us pray for a great holiness work in Digby. 

~ A building fund has been started. Send all contri: 
butions to 

Rev. Gerald MacKinnon, East Ferry, N. S. 

REPORT ON RIVERSIDE CAMP 

Rev, J. A. Owens 

We rejoiced greatly as we saw ministers and laymen 

gathering for the yearly Camp Meeting at Riverside. Each 

one had a contribution to make, and service was rendered 

‘wholeheartedly. : 

There was a good response to all services and many 

found help in the Lord. Praying, testifying, walking in 

the light of holiness, people found victory. Blessed be God! 

Our evangelists, the Musical Bertolets, preached, play- 

ed, and sang the Le bg of the Gospel, and were 1 

blessing to all. 

The hotel had been redecorated through the labours 

of Rev. and Mrs. H. O. McGeorge and Rev. and Mrs. Neil 

Rice, improving the appearance of the interior of the 

building greatly. The Tabernacle platform had been bright- 

ened by a coat of paint applied by Brother Brost, : 

Thanks is due to all who through patience and labour 

made possible another great Camp Meeting. To God bp 

the glory! 

The King’s Highway


